BOARD REPORT

October 9, 2017

REGULAR MEETING

TREASURER'S REPORT

The Board approved the payment of bills totaling \$74,892.09.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

The Board approved a Revenue Sharing Agreement with the city of Glenwillow and SGM Glenwillow, LLC for 0%. Although there is no revenue-sharing between the village and the schools, the schools will benefit by receiving 51% of the property taxes projected to be \$257,000 annually, and an additional \$100,000 during the first year of the abatement. We will place the \$100,000 in our athletic field maintenance program.

Susan Bergen and Susannah Miller were approved as home instruction tutors for the 2017-18 school year. The Board approved the following individuals as substitutes on an as needed basis for the 2017-18 school year:

Sarah Levicky General Education

Beth Sosinski K-8

Jim Weingart General Education

The Board approved a resolution declaring an urgent necessity and authorizing the solicitation, outside of statutory competitive bidding procedures, of competitive quotes and proposals for a new HVAC unit at the board office.

The Board approved tuition reimbursements to four individuals in the amount of \$3,176. The next board meeting will be October 23 at 6 p.m.

INFORMATION ITEM

SOLON SCHOOLS PRESCHOOL MAINTAINS 5-STAR STEP UP TO QUALITY RATING

Results from an annual state of Ohio review show that the Solon Schools Preschool continues to meet all program standards and requirements for its 5-Star Step Up to Quality rating. The review, conducted by the Ohio Department of Education and the Ohio Department of Job and Family Services, is a regular component of the rigorous requirements of the state's Step Up to Quality rating and improvement system.

Keeping the highest possible 5-Star quality rating demonstrates that the Solon Schools Preschool is a learning and development program that exceeds licensing health and safety standards.

The program requirements are based on national research identifying standards that lead to improved outcomes for students. The annual review looked at the preschool's continued adherence to standards in:

- Learning and Development
- Staff Qualifications and Professional Development
- Administration and Leadership Practices
- Family and Community Partnerships
- Coordination of Step Up to Quality Standards by a preschool administrator.

Congratulations to the preschool staff, students and families on this important quality rating.